
 
 
 

Updated Pool Operating Schedule 

 

Dear Residents, 

 

As we transition from summer to the school season, we would like to 

inform you that Labor Day, September 2, 2024, will be the final weekday 

the pools will be open. Following this date, the pool will operate on a 

weekend-only schedule. 

 

Starting September 3, 2024, the new pool hours will be as follows: 

• Saturdays: 9:00 AM - 9:00 PM 

• Sundays: 9:00 AM - 9:00 PM 

• Monday through Fridays: Closed 

• Pool closing October 13, 2024 

For any questions or concerns, please use the “Contact Us” tab on the 

community website to submit your inquiries. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

Essex Association Management 

On behalf of Windmill Farms HOA 


